
Del Mar Neighborhoods United
General Meeting Minutes

Oct. 16, 2019

Board Attending:  Beth Strimpel, Jonathan Woodward, Margaret Turco 
Board Absent: Yves Genty, Mimi Davies
Members Attending: Sandy White, Grace Westerbeck, Audrey Kinney, Rosemary White, Lola Wertz, 
Wendell Wertz, Marcela Mora, Ron Earthman, Meg Ryan 

Call to order.

We heard from the candidates and representatives of candidates for the Aurora School Board race.  

Yves Genty was absent but reports $308.55 balance in DMNU funds.  

We postponed the approval of September minutes.  

We talked about having the secretary email the minutes to all members, not just the board of directors,
and also post on Neighborhood Link website.  
http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Del_Mar_Neighborhoods  

Jonathan: restaurants with peirogis and donuts will be opening across from the Fox.  
Adams county had to re-send ballots to rectify the incorrect instruction to only vote for one at-large city
council candidate.  
Bill Gondrez, Jonathan, and two other volunteers cleaned up more alleys.  Took 30 tires to Discount 
Tire where they donated the recycling, a value of $75.00.  There is one more cleanup day on Oct. 26th.

Wilbur: code enforcement trimmed the weeds and trees in their alley.  

Meg:  Bill started with one truck and roll-off, now moved up to two.  With money left over from dump 
coupons, the city is having a trash compactor at a few different locations.  Closest to DMNU is at 
Lowry Park on Oct. 26th.  On our ballots, mayor, 2 at-large council seats, 3 school board, and 
propositions.  OAR stakeholders meeting Oct. 22nd with speakers from Tri-County Health talking about 
a study on food security.  Also will be pulling alleys to pave in 2020.

Council member Crystal Murillo was absent due to having an emergency procedure.  

Regarding neighbor Diana who came to a previous meeting about speeding in her neighborhood, 
there was a study done and a need was found to mitigate speeds.  

Fan Faire is in fact going to be tarted.  Someone from development could come speak at our Jan. 
meeting.  

Next meeting Nov. 20th at Central.  

Looking for ideas for future speakers, and more school representatives were a good choice per most 
attendees.  

Adjourn   


